Alachua County Housing Authority

703 N.E. Ist Street ° Gainesville, Florida 32601
352/372-2549
FAX 373-4097

—ALACHUA COUNTY ———

August 2, 2018

Kathy Winburn, AICP
Planning Director
City of Alachua

P. O. Box 9

Alachua, FL 32616

RE: Request for Conditional Vacation of Plat
Merrillwood Subdivision (Plat Book H, Page 50)

Dear Ms. Winburn:

As you are aware, the Alachua County Housing Authority is the owner of the lots located within
the Merrillwood Subdivision. This subdivision was recorded in 1971 in Alachua County Plat
Book H, Page 50. As the owner, we respectfully request that the City of Alachua accept this
letter as a request for conditional vacation of plat for the above referenced subdivision.

After discussions with City staff, we understand that the City Commission has authority to
approve such requests via resolution and we would ask that this process occur and be
completed prior to the end of September of this year in order to aid our efforts in bringing
positive economic activity to the area through redevelopment of some or all of the subdivision.

Please contact me at (352) 373-3541 if you need any additional information or have any
questions about this request.

Sincerely, o

Ken Armstrong, Executive Director
Alachua County Housing Authority

cc: Clay Sweger, eda engineers-surveyors-planners, inc.
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